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on behalf of Gene & Mary Werth and Joseph Werth
C.I. File No. 03-L-146

Dear Council Members:

We return the enclosed document which has been filed with the City Clerk and ask that it be
introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with the following
recommendation.

Claimants, Gene & Mary Werth and Joseph Werth, 2036 South 28" Street, Milwaukee, W1
53215, allege through their attorneys First, Blondis, Albrecht & Novotnak, S.C., 158 North
Broadway, Suite 600, Milwaukee, WI 53202, that on July 8, 2003 the Department of
Neighborhood Services removed and discarded their personal property and in the process, caused
injury to their minor child. They claim damages in the amount of $100,000.00.

Our investigation reveals that the Department of Neighborhood Services records indicate that an
order was 1ssued to Mary and Gene Werth on June 17, 2003 for removal of debris on the
property. The order was posted on the property the same day. The order was mailed to 2036
South 28" Street on June 18, 2003. They had a conversation with Mary Werth on that day and
granted an extension to July 2, 2003, A re-inspection at that time revealed that much of the
debris remained. A contractor was at the property on July 8, 2003 and attempted to remove the
remaining debris. The contractor contacted the department for assistance due to the hostile and
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threatening remarks made by the property owner. The Milwaukee Police were called. When
they arrived at the location, the clean-up proceeded in an orderly manner. No evidence was
located that corroborated the claimants’ allegation of injury. The City and its employees acted
properly in this matter and would not be liable. Accordingly, we recommend that this claim be
denied.

Very truly vours,
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City Attorney
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